














Planning Commission 06/01/2021

B. {PUBLIC HEARING} REZ21-19: King Property — Al to R3-SF — 102.7 Acres; 8801
Tycoon Road —

Chairman Jeff Seyfarth introduced the item to the Commission.

John Wary addressed the Commission, giving a brief overview of the request to rezone 102.7
acres on Tycoon Road from A1l to R3-SF. He said the landowner and potential developer are in
attendance tonight for any questions.

Will Kellstrom addressed the Commission, representing the applicant. He said the subject
property is about 103 acres at 8801 N. Tycoon Road. He said the property is currently owned by
Mr. King, and they are requesting that the property be rezoned from A1 to R3-SF, so that a buyer
can develop it into a single-family subdivision. He said the request does not fully comply with
the city’s Future Land Use Plan, as this property is shown as a mix of Medium/High Density
Residential, High Density Residential, and Commercial Use; with the Commercial Use being
along Tycoon Road. He said Tycoon Road is being shown as a Major Arterial Road, with
Commercial Use on both sides. He said the Centerton Comprehensive Plan designates Tycoon
Road as the new location for a new north-south connector road and is being discussed by ArDOT
and the Northwest Arkansas Regional Planning Commission. He said they feel that holding all of
the property owners along this road to a Future Land Use Map is much too speculative at this
point. He said no one really knows the location of this north-south connector yet. He said Tycoon
Road is one of several roads currently being discussed by ArDOT, and if another road is

selected, the plan for this road becomes moot. He said even if Tycoon is selected, ArDOT is
saying it could be 5, 10 or even 20 years before it is developed. He said there is no current
demand for Commercial Use in this area. He said that Commercial demand will come from
rooftops, and that is what they are trying to provide with this request. He detailed some of what
he thought were benefits to Centerton if this rezone request is approved.

Senior Planner Dianne Morrison Lloyd addressed the Commission, giving an overview of the
Rezone Request. She said the property is 102.7 acres, west of Tycoon Road, and they are
requesting a rezone from A1 to R3-SF. She listed the R3-SF requirements. She said Tycoon
Road is designated as a Major Arterial Road with 100’ ROW. She said the Master Street Plan
designates a future Minor Arterial Road with 90° ROW just to the south of the largest portion
and bisecting this property; and a Major Collector Road with 80° ROW on the west side of the
property. She said this property currently appears to be in a sea of Agricultural Use, but there are
several R3-SF subdivisions going in to the east. She said public water is currently available and
public sewer will be available by the end of 2021. She said this area does not appear to be in a
Flood Plain; however there appears to be a possible freshwater pond, a riverine, and freshwater
emergent wetlands on the property, so a Wetland Assessment would be required prior to any
development. She said the surrounding zoning is A1 and R3-SF, so the requested zoning may be
considered compatible with the surrounding zones. She said the Adopted Land Use Plan shows
Commercial Use along both sides of Tycoon Road, but also some High-Density Residential Use,
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